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· Congressional Negotiators Reach Agreement on Stimulus Package
· Metro Responds to Caltrans Legislative Proposal on Stimulus Funds

	Congressional Negotiators Reach Agreement on Stimulus Package
This afternoon, House and Senate conferees brokered a final agreement on the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009.  The $789.5 billion package represents a significant decrease from House and Senate-passed versions.  Only a limited number of details are currently available.  However, the following transportation funding levels are known:
· Highways -- $29 billion (including the multimodal discretionary grant program from the Senate bill, although less than $5.5 billion as originally proposed) 

· Transit -- $8.4 billion in formula grants.  No New Starts funds were included.  

· High speed rail -- $840 million 

· Amtrak rail security -- $450 million 

· Transit security -- $300 million 

Over the next 24-48 hours, the House and Senate are expected to bring the conference agreement to their respective chambers for final up-or-down votes.  Conference agreements cannot be amended.  The exact sequence is not yet known, but it has been reported that the Senate will likely go first followed by House action.  We will keep you informed as more details become available.

Metro Responds to Caltrans Legislative Proposal on Stimulus Funds
The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) recently shared with the State’s Economic Stimulus Working Group a draft of their proposed legislative bill that would outline how the State Legislature should allocate funds expected from the federal economic stimulus bill (American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009). A key component of the bill is that the Surface Transportation Program (STP) formula would be applied to the entire portion of the highways funds allocated to the State; providing 62.5% to the regions and 37.5% for the State.  This would increase the amount of highway dollars we would get from either the Senate and House versions of the American Recovery Act.  Staff has been working with Mobility 21 and our regional partners on suggested changes to the draft legislation, including a provision to ensure that the State keeps Metro whole if they use federal stimulus money to backfill Proposition 1B projects. Given that a final budget deal may be announced shortly, it is anticipated that this proposed legislation would be a stand alone measure and be considered as an urgency bill that would, upon passage, go into effect immediately.  We will keep you apprised of any new developments.
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